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4 December 2024 
 
Welhom Developments Limited 
 
CC: Hayden Beaton 
Development Manager 
Hayden.Beaton@summerset.co.nz  
 
Tēnā koe,  
 
Summerset Development Paraparaumu – Plan Change Request 
 
Thank you for your engagement with Te Rūnanga o Toa Rangatira (Te Rūnanga) regarding 

the application that you are preparing for the development of a retirement village on Ratanui 

Road, Paraparaumu. Te Rūnanga understands that a plan change is required to change the 

zoning of the proposed development site from rural lifestyle zone to general residential. 

Te Rūnanga o Toa Rangatira is the mandated iwi authority for Ngāti Toa Rangatira (Ngāti 

Toa). We have the responsibility for protecting and enhancing the mana of Ngāti Toa across 

the various political, economic, social, and environmental spheres.   

In relation to Te Ao Tūroa, the objective of Ngāti Toa is to nurture a resilient environment to 

sustain future generations through reclaimed connection and mātauranga to natural 

resources, empowering kaitiaki who are leaders and co-managers of our natural 

environment, our commitment to environmental sustainability and our ability to adapt to the 

impacts of climate change.  

The rohe of Ngāti Toa is defined as: Mai i Miria te Kākara ki Whitireia, whakawhiti te Moana 

o Raukawa ki Wairau ki Whakatū. This area extends from Rangitīkei across Raukawa 

Moana to Te Tau Ihu. Te Rūnanga acknowledges the shared history and whakapapa of Ngāti 

Toa and Te Āti Awa ki Whakarongotai as mana whenua in Kapiti.  

Details about the Application and the View of Te Rūnanga 

Te Rūnanga met with the team working on the application on Tuesday 5th November 2024 to 

discuss the proposal and build an understanding on what involvement we could have in the 

process. Te Rūnanga highlighted in the meeting that we would like to review the application 

once it has been prepared as well as the supporting assessments. Te Rūnanga would 

specifically like to be provided the archaeological and ecological assessments to get a better 

understanding of potential effects from the proposed development on the cultural and 

environmental values of the area.  

The area that is proposed to be rezoned has been identified in Te Tupu Pai, the sustainable 

growth strategy for Kapiti, as a medium priority area for greenfield development. As 

preliminary assessments have been undertaken in this area for natural hazards, potential 

environmental effects and climate change, Te Rūnanga do not have any issues with the 

proposed rezoning and plan change. 

Naku iti noa nā,  
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Jaida Howard  

Jaida.Howard@ngatitoa.iwi.nz  

Te Mana Taiao  

Te Rūnanga o Toa Rangatira  
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